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Tuesday 20th Mar 
Year 4 Art Museum Trip 

`

ASSEMBLY DATES 

Friday 28th June 
9.15am – Year 0/1 (Kea) 

Monday 1st July 
9.10am – World-a-thon 
Prize Giving. 

Friday 5th July 
9.15am – Year 2/3 (Tui) 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Tuesday 25th June 
Ripper Rugby 

Wednesday 26th June 

• Kiwi Comp – Maths 

• Marrzipan Parent 
Performace 

• 5.30pm - New Entrant 
Parent Meeting 

Thursday 27th June 

• Kiwi Comp – Science 

• Year 4 – Class trip 

• New Entrant School 
Visit 

Friday 28th June 
Year 7/8 Science Field Trip 
Trees for Survival Planting 

Tuesday 2nd July 
Mud Rud/Tough Guy/Girl 

Thursday 4th July 
New Entrant School Visit 
Pie and Ice Block Day 
Mufti 

Friday 5th July 
Year 7/8 - Mathex 

 

TERM DATES 
Term 2 
Last day - Friday 5th July 

Term 3 
Mon 22nd Jul – Fri 27th Sep 

Term 4 
Mon 14th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 
 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

It is really hard to believe we are now in Week 9 of Term 2. The past two weeks have 
continued to be challenging with both our adults and children being hit by the winter bugs. 

The first set of refurbished toilets will be open for use this week. They look great and 
certainly are a huge improvement. Ian has installed the new flying fox and put Wet-and-
Forget on the junior playground structures. He is currently working on the last of the 
repairs on the middle-school playground. Ian has also been completing the repairs on the 
stage and it is looking so much better already. Maintaining the grounds at this time of year 
is a real challenge and a never-ending task for Ian. 

Teachers are in the process of completing student reports which will go home in the last 
week of Term, which is next week. 

Our children continue to love the variety of lunchtime clubs including, running, lego, chess 
and dance. A sincere thank you to those parents, grandparents, caregivers and staff who 
give up their time each week to run these. 

On Friday, a group of Year 5 and 6 students will be planting the first of our ‘Trees for 
Survival’ plants on RNZAF Base Auckland. This will be a wonderful and rewarding day for 
these students. 

Again, I ask that if our current processes are not capturing incidents of bullying, could you 
please speak to your child’s teacher in the first instance. We are constantly reviewing our 
processes to ensure we provide opportunities for our children to speak up in a safe 
environment. The information your child shares with you is so valuable. We do want to 
know. 

I have included an article for you to ponder. 

 

Ko te ahurei o te tamaiti arahia o tatou mahi.  
Let the uniqueness of the child guide our work. 

 

Kind regards,  

Raewyn Matthys-Morris, Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHENUAPAI SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 9 
 
14 Airport Road, Whenuapai     Phone: 09 416 8779     Email: office@whenuapai.school.nz 

 

A WORD FROM OUR PRINCIPAL… 

PB4L 
POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 

WHENUAPAI SCHOOL VALUES 
 

 Respect Others  Respect Self 

 Respect Learning  Respect Environment 
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PTA NEWS 
Entertainment Books 
A big thank you to everyone who has purchased an Entertainment Membership and supported Whenuapai School! Every 
membership sold directly contributes to our fundraising. We’ve almost received all the payments from our families, if you 
haven’t paid for yours yet can you please organize your payment for the Entertainment Book or return your unsold Book to 
the school office. If you ordered the Digital Membership please return the book ASAP. 

PAY ONLINE AT: www.entbook.co.nz/952m82 

28th June - World-a-thon Sponsorship Money 
Well done to all students who took part in the World-a-thon on Thursday.  All papers have been marked and given back to 
the children. To be in the running for the chance to win some great top prizes and spot prizes, sponsorship money is due 
back to the office no later than Friday 28th June. Prizegiving will be held at the All School Hui on Monday the 1st of July.  

4th July - Jesters Pie Day with Ice Blocks and Mufti 
Order forms should be home now listing the different flavours of pies available. Please place orders on Kindo 

(http://mykindo.co.nz) for your child's pie & ice block. Orders close at 11am on Wednesday the 3rd of July as it an outsourced 
lunch and they cannot take orders beyond that time. 

31st July - 2nd-Hand Uniform & Jumper Sale 
There will be another awesome sale from 8.30-9.15am, held under the awning outside of Mrs. MnM's office. Jumpers and 
uniform items selling for $5 plus a few new pieces going for $10 each. CASH ONLY! 
The PTA endeavours to be as transparent and trustworthy as possible and would like to explain how we go about recovering 
and selling the used jumpers which are unclaimed from lost property: 

1. In the lead-up to a uniform sale, if there is an abundance of jumpers in the lost and found, we will send out an email 
to parents asking them to check the lost property pile, and around the school for their child's jumpers and bits and 
pieces. (We have not needed to do this yet this year).  

2. We will gather up the rest of the unclaimed jumpers, bring them home and wash them. Once they are washed we 
note down names that were written in any of the items, jerseys, hats etc.  

3. Sera gives us the list of names and we match and returned named ones of all current students and personally 
returned them to each class, un-named and ex-students ones were then donated. They then sit waiting to be sold at 
next sale. 

4. Sometimes if the kids’ have a teacher off sick and their class is split over other classes, or if they visit a buddy class, 
kids leave their gear in that class - it's worth checking these places too. 

5. Ian, the Caretaker had found a number of jerseys on the field and playground that had been sitting outside, and he, 
along with the senior classes, have handed the labelled ones back to each child's class.  

We feel that we are providing a great service in offering some new and second-hand uniforms at a very reasonable price, 
and hope that this explanation sheds some light on the process behind it. As a parent, I am trying my best to train my kids 

to not lose their jumpers in the first place, and believe that one day the penny will drop!  

15th August - Quiz Night at the Hobsonville RSA 
A really fun and laid-back evening! $5 entry, have dinner at 5.30pm or arrive at 6.30pm for the quiz. Make up a table of up 
to 8 people. Book tickets now at pta.whenuapai@gmail.com All of the profits of the evening go directly back to the 
Whenuapai PTA. 

24th August - Horse Racing Event in Whenuapai School Hall 
$5 entry, BYO Nibbles & Drinks, starts at 6.30pm. Adults only. Raising money for the playgrounds. More information and 
tickets available now at the front office. Get in quick, tickets selling fast! You may also ask how you can help the PTA with 
this fundraiser - do you or your company have anything to offer for a silent auction or towards raffle prizes? 

Naturally Gifted - Kids Art Work 
This year we are going with a new company who provides beautiful and different options to display your child’s original 
artwork! The kids are currently making their art and it will be on display, alongside the new products for viewing in Term 3. 

26th September - End of Term Pizza Day 
Pizza, Ice Blocks and Mufti for the final Thursday of term! More info will go home closer to the date. 
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HEALTH & WELLBEING 

We would like to remind parents and caregivers 
about the spread of viruses in school. If your child 

is unwell please keep them home. 

We have several reported cases of tummy bugs in 
the school. 

The Ministry of Health site has information on a 
number of conditions or illnesses that can be 

searched to help families understand what their 
child may have and what action should be taken. 

Please see a doctor if you are concerned. 
 

http://www.health.govt.nz/your-
health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-

illnesses 

 

PB4L 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 

OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

Our PB4L Focus for Term 2 Weeks 8-9. 
Whenuapai School is a PB4L School (Positive Behaviour for 

Learning). We teach behaviour through the use of our school 
values - Respect Self, Respect Others, Respect Learning and 

Respect Environment. 

Our current focus is Respect for Learning and in particular; Make 
good use of learning tools, such as devices and the library.    

 
We would love for you to discuss at home what these mean and 

look like in and around your child's classroom and at home. 

    

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
This year we have a wonderful new website. On the website you 

will find our Parent Handbook filled with lots of information about 
‘how things are done’ at Whenuapai School. You can also find 

enrolment information, contact details for staff, minutes from BOT 
and PTA meetings and more. Please check it out at: 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/ 
 

Unfortunately, there have been some teething issues with the 
School App. Our developers are working hard to get these fixed 

and we will advise parents when this is working properly. 

THANK YOU!! 
A very special and heartfelt thank you to the 

Massey High Football Team who helped to turn 
over the bark in the playground at our recent 

working bee. 

These students were amazing. They worked hard 
and were a credit to their school. 

 
 

 

 

WET WEATHER 
With winter now upon us many children 
are requiring a change of clothing during 
the day. If you are able, please pop a spare 
change of clothes in your child’s bag in case 
they get wet or muddy. 

 

      

http://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses
http://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses
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  KEY CONTACTS ONLINE PAYMENTS 
Principal – Raewyn Matthys-Morris rmatthys-morris@whenuapai.school.nz Any queries please contact Mr Tony Hitchcock at 

email: thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz 

Bank Account details: 12 3085 0494188 00 
Reference: Students Name 
Details: The activity the payment is for 

If you pay online for more than one activity or 
pay for more than one student and various 
activities, please email Tony detailing what 
payments are for.  

Also payments can be made via our online 
school shop at mykindo.co.nz 

Deputy Principal – Carla Veldman cveldman@whenuapai.school.nz 

SENCO - Sharron Buer sharronb@whenuapai.school.nz 
HOD – Sport gregb@whenuapai.school.nz 

Board of Trustees wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz 

PTA pta.whenuapai@gmail.com 

SKIDS After School Care whenuapai@skids.co.nz 

Team Leaders   

Year 0-1 – Carli Michelsen carlim@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 2-3 – Paige Chellew paigec@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 4 – Jessica Powell jessicap@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 5-6 – Chris Groen chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 7-8 – Karl Ganda karlg@whenuapai.school.nz  

For our Policies and Procedures please visit SchoolDocs at:  www.schooldocs.co.nz/ User- whenuapai   Password- airport 
Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is the copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be reproduced without written 

permission from SchoolDocs Ltd. 

 

 

SPORTS NEWS 
Norwest Table Tennis 
The Norwest Table Tennis competition for Year 7 & 8 was held on Thursday 6th June at Hobsonville Primary School. The 
players completed 5-6 rounds of the girls tournament and 6 rounds of the boys tournament with all players getting a 
number of games against a variety of opponents from other schools.  

The school would like to thank all students for their participation and attendance at the competition. It was an enjoyable 
tournament and well run. A big thank you to Claire Davies who supported and assisted on the day with supervision and 
transport. 
 
The team was made up of the following students: 
 

Student Room 

Girls   

Olivia Curgenven 3 

Sophie Greentree 4 

Kathryn Farac 4 

Tarion Bedding 4 

    

Boys   

Kayne Davies 3 

Rastin Slabbert 4 

Jahvan Tuigamala Narayan 3 

 
School Cross Country 2019 
We’re excited for all our students to be participating in the School Cross Country this year! Our School Cross Country date 
will be Monday 5th August (Saver Date Friday 9th August).  

Fundraising information will be coming home with student this week. The fundraising will be done via Fun Run NZ. The 
information coming home will include a sponsorship booklet and an information letter with the details of dates and how 
it all works. Students create a profile page at : www.schoolfundraising.co.nz you can then share their online fundraising 
link created through social media, email, text in NZ or around the world. 

For every $10 raised by a student they are able to select a prize online. The more money raised the bigger the prize they 
can choose and the more money that goes back to Whenuapai School. There is also an opportunity to go into a draw for a 
$20,000 family holiday!!! We hope you’ll support our school and students in fundraising for more resources to support 
their academic learning. 
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LOCAL NOTICES: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come and join our amazing 
MARRZIPAN HOLIDAY WORKSHOP! 

  
Students will devise their own play, create characters they feel awesome 
portraying, learn to direct each other, design the set, bring in costumes, 

use iMovie to create a commercial for their play on the iPad aaaaaand get 
to perform to family and friends at the end of the final day! 

Dates - Monday 8th - Friday 12th July 

Location - Birkdale Intermediate OR Hobsonville Primary School 
Price - $60 per day 

You can sign your child up via our website www.marrzipandrama.co.nz 
(we have contact numbers on there too, should you prefer to talk to a 

human!) 

 

 

 

 

Our Chess Lovers School Holiday Program for July 2019 is 
now open for bookings!  

Book today to make sure you don't miss out! 

Registrations close 5 July 2019 

• Develop thinking and problem solving 

• Learn great new skills 

• Interactive hands-on lessons 

• Experienced Professional coaches 

• Make friends with like-minded kids 

WEEK 1 - 8 - 12 July 2019         WEEK 2 - 15 - 19 July 2019 
Auckland Bridge Club, 273 Remuera Road, Remuera 

 
Half Day Sessions ($40) – 9.00am – 12.15pm or 1.00pm – 4.15pm 

Full Day Sessions ($65) – 9.00am – 4.15pm (Buy 4 sessions get one free) 

Note: A $10 fixed stationery fee applies for all bookings. This covers the supply 
of an exercise workbook in the program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.marrzipandrama.co.nz/
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